

Ms Jacqui Kirkby Scenic Hills Association Inc

MINTO 2566

24 January 2019

Dear Jacqui,

Review of the recommendation to list the curtilage extension of the Varroville Homestead & Estate (SHR00737) ('Review')

Thank you for your letters of 21st and 24th January. You have agreed that the full and complete Curtilage Study forms part of your submission to the Independent Planning Commission considering the Heritage Review.

The Commission will now take the following step and put a notice on our website that states:

If you wish to review the study titled *Curtilage Study Varroville by Orwell & Peter Phillips* dated May 2016, please contact the Commission at ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au or 02 9383 2100. The Study will be provided on a view only basis to lawyers and heritage advisors of interested parties at the Commission's office at Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street, Sydney NSW 2000. Please note no copies of the Study are to be made. The Study will be available until 8th February 2019.

We have now done a review of our formal correspondence relating to this matter and have uploaded it to our website. This includes a piece of correspondence from Mills Oakley dated 13th November 2018.

As per your request, we have not redacted your name from any correspondence to and from you.

The Hearing Transcript was released on our website on Tuesday 22 January at 04:00 pm.

To take account of the submission closure date falling on a public holiday, we have now extended this to Tuesday 29th January 2019.

Kind regards

Samantha McLean

Executive Director

Independent Planning Commission NSW